Being a supportive member of Facebook and/or the forum

Thank you for your interest in being a supportive member of Facebook and/or the forum for the Miscarriage Association.    This is an informal role, but it’s an important one and we really appreciate your interest.

We ask our supportive members to offer support as and when you can online.  Sometimes just a couple of lines of empathy and understanding can make a huge difference to someone who is feeling distressed and alone.    

You might want to share your own experience too, if you feel it’s appropriate.  It can often help when someone posts “Yes, I felt like that too”.

You might also want to suggest a link to one of our M.A. leaflets or suggest calling the helpline on 01924 200799, Mon-Fri, 9am – 4pm

Facebook is a lot faster-paced than the forum.  People tend to write as they think, usually very supportively but not always, and posts appear immediately.  We’d suggest you start by taking time to look through Facebook posts as they come in and older posts too. 

You’ll probably know already that we have two private Facebook groups and a public/open group as well as our main Facebook page.

The forum is slower and somewhat more measured, partly because there are separate boards for different issues.   As with Facebook, we’d suggest you start by taking time to look through posts in the different boards.  It can be particularly helpful if you look out for posts that haven’t had a response at all.  If the subject of the post is outside of your personal experience, that’s OK – just acknowledging someone’s loss/es and letting them know they’re not on their own can really help to make someone feel supported.

Everyone is asked to agree to the rules before they can join the forum and Facebook groups.   You can see from the rules for FB here and the forum here , that we ask people not to give advice, but they can share their own personal experience.  

People don’t necessarily follow the rules, so as a supportive member it’s also really helpful if you can alert M.A. staff to anything problematic.  That might be an argument that’s getting heated or unkind, or inappropriate posts or images, or an advert or promotion of a particular medication or treatment.  If in doubt, do please email us at info@miscarriageassociation.org.uk.
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